THE CITY OF NEW YORK
BRONX COMMUNITY BOARD 6

1932 Arthur Avenue, Room 403-A, Bronx, NY 10457
Telephone: (718) 579-6990 Fax: (718) 579-6875 Email: bronxcb6@bronxcbé6.org
Honorable Vanessa L. Gibson, Bronx Borough President

Honorable Oswald Feliz, New York City Council Member

MS. EVONNE CAPERS MR. RAFAEL MOURE-PUNNETT
Board Chairperson District Manager

Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, December 20, 2023
Carmen Rivera, Public Safety Committee Chairperson

The Public Safety Committee met on December 20, 2023 via Zoom Audio and Video
Conference and in-person at the district office. The following Board Members were present at
the meeting: Nicole Carter, Jessii Parham, Carmen Rivera, Kristine Rivera.

The Public Safety Committee discussed the following information:
e Discussion on All Night Permit Notices

The Public Safety Committee discussed the All Night Permit Notice for the following
establishments: A&K Party Hall located at 2241 Washington Avenue, Quiet Bar Restaurant
located at 400 East 180" Street, Glitch Bar and Grill located at 441 East 187" Street and Boca
Restaurant and Steakhouse located at 2458 Webster Avenue. After discussing and reviewing
the applications and NYC311 complaints, the Public Safety Committee recommended denial of
All Night Permits to the New York State Liquor Authority for all establishments except for Boca
Restaurant. The committee raised concerns about the history of noise complaints with all of the
applicants except for Boca, which unlike the other establishments, did not have a history of
complaints that caused concern.

e Discussion on the Liquor License Application for Full Moon Pizza located at 600
East 187" Street

The Public Safety Committee discussed the liquor license application for Full Moon Pizza
located at 600 East 187" Street. After reviewing and discussing the application, the Public
Safety Committee will issue a favorable recommendation to the New York State Liquor Authority
for this establishment.

e Discussion on the Quality of Life Complaints regarding Azgardz located at 2330
Arthur Avenue

The Public Safety Committee discussed quality of life complaints regarding Azgardz located at
2330 Arthur Avenue. There'’s a total of 750 complaints on NYC311 associated with this address
in the past two years, and allegations of the owner being involved in a fight outside the bar. The
committee resolved to issue a complaint and request for enforcement to the New York State
Liquor Authority.
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